       BERNERAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

COMHAIRLE COIMHEARSNACHD BHEARNARAIGH
MINUTES

24 August 2015

at

Berneray Community Hall
Present: Donald MacLean (Chair), Andrew Rodger (Treasurer), Margaret Paterson, Ian Hoyle (Clerk), John MacLean (Vice), Mary McCormick, Cllr Neil Beaton, and 4 members of the public.

Apologies: Cllr Uisdean Robertson, Cllr Andrew Walker, Pamela MacAskill.
1. Minutes from the previous meeting read and approved.

2. We now have the licences for restocking Loch Brusda, we also have an agreement with Scottish Salmon to provide us with the fish. Restocking should be soon.

3. Donald will try to find out what, if anything, can be done about the missing fire hydrants. Contact Malcolm MacPhaille about the lack of water pressure at John's house.

4. Andy Carr has been asked to do some minor repair work on the Harbour toilet block.

5. The Berneray Development group is in some difficulty regarding it's non submission of accounts. The BCC received a letter from Alastair Cormack apologising for the mess and reassuring us that any group taking over would not loose out financially. Donald and Andrew are to visit Alastair and offer assistance in trying to prevent the BDG from being dissolved. We need to ensure that no community assets are lost should the worst happen.

We should email Cllr Neil Beaton to see if the Nurses Cottage can be handed over to a different community group.

6. We have had more talks with the Hitchcocks regarding the buy-out. Two members of the family came to visit, and there was a meeting with some members of the community.


We need to form a company to take control of Berneray should a buy-out go ahead, or to 


register our interest in buying Berneray should it come up for sale in the future. Ideally this 
company could also purchase Loch Brusda should Scottish Water want to sell to the


community.

7. A member of the public informed us of some rubbish around the church. We need to contact John Angus MacKillop re the mess around the church, and offer assistance should it be required.
8. We need to look into putting some signs up to notify visitors of the wildlife found on Berneray.
Next meeting is on 5th October.
